Alachua County SKYWARN


What Is SKYWARN?

SKYWARN is a volunteer, severe-weather spotting program sponsored by the National Weather Service.

SKYWARN storm spotters are activated whenever severe weather threatens the area, and/or when called upon to do so by the National Weather Service.  Spotters then continually watch the skies for certain specific severe weather criteria and events and will contact the NWS, immediately, whenever they are noticed.  Reports may be called in by land-line or cell-phone, or even (as in the case of ham radio operators) by radio.  Spotter reports are used in various ways, including: “ground-truthing” of radar-indicated events; or to confirm severe-levels of thunderstorms so that appropriate watches and/or warnings may be issued; and/or so that currently existing watches or warnings may even be tailored to currently reflect the ongoing danger(s) involved.

Alachua County SKYWARN is a local group of severe weather spotters located right here in Alachua County.

Who Can Be A Storm Spotter?

Anyone can be a SKYWARN storm spotter.  No age limits apply.  Our current participants include parents and kids, teachers and students, police and fire/rescue personnel, newspaper reporters, TV meteorologists, and even an ex-hurricane hunter.  All that is required to become a spotter is a little proper training.  To that end, we hold spotter training classes approximately twice a year.

The classes offered are in two parts:  Basic, and Advanced.  (Note:  In order to take the Advanced class, you must first take the Basic.)  At the completion of the Basic class, you will receive a laminated Spotter ID card with your own, special, spotter ID number on it, which you will use when reporting events to the NWS.  After the Advanced class, you will receive a handsome Certificate of Training suitable for framing.

If you love watching the weather, then SKYWARN is the program for you.  While both interesting and fun, you are at the same time performing a very helpful public service.  When dangerous weather approaches, your watchful eyes could very well offer residents a few extra, needed minutes to prepare, and a chance escape injury, or perhaps…even to survive.

Are You A Ham Radio Operator?

Because of their versatile and extended-range communications abilities, ham radio operators are especially useful in SKYWARN.  Whenever severe weather strikes locally, a ham radio spotter net is activated on the tallest local ham radio repeater (operated by the Gainesville Amateur Radio Society, K4GNV, 146.820 MHz).  Other area ham repeaters include:

146.790   K4EAC    Santa Fe Community Coll.
146.910   W4DFU   Gator ARC (Univ. of Fla.)

146.985   K4GNV   Gainesville ARS

224.160   K4GNV   Gainesville ARS

444.925   K4GNV   Gainesville ARS

(Interested in becoming a ham?  Contact Warren Croke at (352) 378-0935, or by e-mail, at wcroke@worldnet.att.net, or visit the Gainesville Amateur Radio Society’s web page at http://www.gars.net.)
Even if you’re not a ham, you can still listen in if you have a scanner.  So, program it in!

For more information about Alachua County SKYWARN, contact:

Todd L. Sherman, Coordinator

8401 NW 13 Street, # 114

Gainesville, FL  32653

Tel:  (352) 379-4911

E-mail: info@alachuaskywarn.org
Feel free to also visit our web page online at http://www.alachuaskywarn.org
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